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Washington has been reduced now to mere hopes, hopes with great sincerity, that Russia will allow
Israel attack Syria after the delivery of S-300 anti-aircraft systems, under the pretext of the prevalence
of Iranian forces in Syria, the US ambassador to Syria, James Jeffrey, recently said.

“Russia has been permissive, in consultation with the Israelis, about Israeli strikes against Iranian
targets inside Syria. We certainly hope that that permissive approach will continue,” James Jeffrey,
Washington’s special representative to Syria said in a conference call with reporters on Wednesday.

FRN notes that Jeffrey’s message contains a complex propaganda message – to date, Russia has not
‘allowed’ Israel to attack Iranian targets inside of Syria. Rather, Russia has withheld the use of its own
anti-air hardware and limited its use to defending it’s own immediate installations, bases, and
operatives in Syria. The content of this message, however, is to mislead the audience into believing
that Russia to-date has maintained a policy which indeed it has not.

This mirrors Israeli propaganda put out several years ago during the height of the Syrian war, that
Israel preferred Assad over the Islamic State, on the basis that Assad is secular and Islamism is an
existential threat to Israel.

To relatively uninformed or casual audiences, this makes sense on the face of it. However, it was
subsequently revealed that Israel was working hand-in-hand with both the Al-Qaeda wing of the FSA,
as well as ISIS to overthrow the government of Syria.

The point of the propaganda, however, was aimed at Takfiris themselves – this helped takfiris of Daesh
rationalize a Wahhabist-Qutbist-Mercenary invasion of Syria on the pretext that it was an ally of Israel.

In reality, Syria and Israel have been at a near state of war for many decades, with Israel occupying
part of Syria during that time – the area of the Golan Heights. The Golan Heights is internationally
recognized as Syrian territory occupied by Israel.

Likewise, propaganda that Russia has been permissive, or has the sort of political sway over Israel to
allow it, in attacking Syria is meant to divide Syrian and Iranian public opinion about Russia’s mission
in the region.

In reality, back in October, Russia delivered its anti-aircraft defense systems to Syria following the
incident with an Il-20 plane that was likely shot down by a French Frigate, but Russia and Syria agreed
to blame it on a Syrian S-200 due to Israeli fighter maneuvers, according to their official story. The
desired result was the same – giving a pretext to directly arm Syria with the more advanced S-300
system which not only Syria but also the U.S greatly fears. And this result was arrived at without
creating an international row with France, which would have produced nothing other than the desired
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results of the Atlanticist-Daesh-Zionist coalition aimed at undermining Russia, Iran, and Syria’s
campaign to secure the sovereignty and self-determination of the Syrian people.

The incident in September further strained ties between Russia and Israel. According to some highly
credible reports received by FRN, Moscow has repeatedly turned down requests by Israeli Prime
Minister Benjamin Netanyahu for a meeting with Russian President Vladimir Putin.

“Our immediate effort is to try to calm that situation down and then move on to a long-term solution,”
the US envoy said with regards to the fallout between Moscow and Tel Aviv.

The diplomat said Washington was working to ensure that all Iranian military advisers leave Syria.

“The Russians, having been there before, would not in fact withdraw, but you’ve got four other outside
military forces – the Israelis, the Turkish, the Iranian and the American – all operating inside Syria right
now. It’s a dangerous situation,” Jeffrey said.

Iran is another important ally of Syrian President Bashar Assad, but Israel regards Tehran as its main
enemy and pledged to combat Iranian military growth on Syrian territory.

“Israel has an existential interest in blocking Iran from deploying long-range power projection systems
… inside Syria to be used against Israel. We understand the existential interest and we support Israel,”
Jeffrey said.

According to Jeffrey, the US aims to promote a political solution to the conflict and ensure that all
foreign forces leave Syrian territory, with the exception of Russia.

Tehran, meanwhile, has said it will stay in the Arab country as long as President Assad wants to. Like
Russia, Iran is in Syria at the official request of Damascus.

The Anglo-phonic liberal-left in the 1st world is generally confused about the Syrian war, and the role of
Russia and Iran. Evaluating the progressiveness or lack-thereof of these governments on the basis of
postmodern conceptions of gender and sexual identity, combined with somewhat hypocritical, if not
impossible standards of power-relations adopted from anarchist schools of political theory, ones which
they do not apply to their own imperial centers, produces a strange and tremendous level of
equivocation.

In this view, which ultimately supports the aims of U.S imperialism, Russia and Iran’s activities in Syria
are no better than those of Israel, Saudi Arabia, Turkey, or the U.S. They are all ‘stronger countries’
involved in the affairs of a ‘weaker country’. This ignores the fact that Russia and Iran were invited by
the Syrian government, are there legally; the Syrian government is not in power as a result of a color-
revolution or coup backed by any foreign power of any kind. Therefore this is a question of sovereignty
and the preservation of stability and peace as defined by the Geneva convention and the UN Charter,
versus the imperialism of the ISIS and FSA-backing alliance, and not one of ‘all bad countries involved
in Syria’.
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